
 
Board of County Commissioners 

 
C. Richard Weaver,  President 

Dennis E. Frazier, Vice President 
Stephen A. Wantz, Secretary 

Doug Howard 
Richard S. Rothschild 

 
 

 

 
Carroll County Government 

 
225 North Center Street 

Westminster, Maryland  21157 
410-386-2043; 1-888-302-8978 

fax 410-386-2485 
MD Relay 711/800-735-2258 

 

CARROLL COUNTY 
The Americans with Disabilities Act applies to the Carroll County Government and its programs, services, activities, and 
facilities. Anyone requiring an auxiliary aid or service for effective communication or who has a complaint should contact The 
Department of Citizen Services, 410.386.3600 or 1.888.302.8978 or MD Relay 7-1-1/1.800.735.2258 as soon as possible but no 
later than 72 hours before the scheduled event. 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
Contact: Chris Winebrenner 
  410-386-2043 
 

Carroll County Commissioners Remand Freedom Plan to Planning Commission 
 
Westminster, MD, Tuesday, October 3, 2017 – The Board of Carroll County Commissioners (BCC) met 
today to continue discussion on the Freedom Community Comprehensive Plan and voted 4-1 to remand the plan 
back to the Carroll County Planning and Zoning Commission. 
 
The BCC praised the commission on its extraordinary work on the plan so far; however, ultimately decided 
there are two primary areas which need further work and clarification.  The vote directs the Planning 
Commission to focus primarily on two specific areas: 

1) Clarification of land use and zoning definitions 
2) A parcel by parcel analysis by concept looking at rationales; focusing on properties not previously 

decided in previous discussions of the plan. 
 
This direction will focus the Planning Commission on providing enhanced definitions of land use and zoning 
definitions and clarification of Concepts 2 and 3 in the plan which relate to properties manifested on the ground 
and parcels designated for both higher intensity residential and commercial uses. Portion of the plan, previously 
discussed and voted upon by the BCC, will not need reconsideration. The BCC requested the updated plan be 
returned by April 1, 2018.  
 
Commissioner Doug Howard, District 5, said, “It is with incredible respect and appreciation that we send the 
Freedom Plan back to our Planning Commission.  It is their extraordinary work so far that gives me complete 
faith they will concentrate on these two areas and provide the information we need to pass the plan.” 
 
All future discussions of the Freedom Plan, including the Public Hearing scheduled for October 19th and the 
Open Session decision planned for October 23, 2017 are cancelled.  
 
Today’s Freedom Plan deliberations can be viewed on the Carroll County Government Meeting Portal.  
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